Mexican delegation visits Santa Cruz to study election poll access
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A delegation of Mexicans came to Santa Cruz on Tuesday to see firsthand how Santa Cruz County is increasing voting access to people with physical disabilities.

"Santa Cruz County is doing impressive work on providing disabled voting access and we happily accepted the invitation," said Foster Tucker who is leading one of two Mexican delegations in California during this election week.

Tucker helped found Fondacija Global-Kantakt, BiH, a nongovernmental organization that has worked on election issues in Bosnia as well as Mexico and works with U.S. aid programs and international development. In post-conflict and emerging Third World democracies, there are many financial and infrastructure challenges, not to mention cultural barriers, that limit disabled and/or illiterate participation, Tucker said.

"Mexico is uniquely positioned to make a contribution to the topic because, though it struggles with enfranchising those same population groups, it also has a level of political experience and material resources that would allow it to design and self-fund various pilot projects that could be shared across the world," Tucker said.

The delegation includes members of Observatorio Cuidadano, an advocacy organization, which is part of international movement to increase voting access for people with disabilities. Election management officials, political party representatives, democracy groups and disabled advocates in Mexico are exploring ways to enact Article 29 of the United Nations Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities, which states that "nations shall guarantee persons with disabilities political rights and the opportunity to enjoy them on an equal basis with others."

"They've come to Santa Cruz to learn how things are done well," said Jonathan Adler, a consultant who is working with the county on poll site accessibility. "The county has allocated a lot of people power and resources toward doing accurate assessments of their stock."

Adler is conducting a workshop for the delegation today on ways to ensure barrier-free polling stations.

The visit marks a milestone for the county, which was sued in 2005 by the state Attorney General's Office after an investigation found nearly 75 percent of polling sites were found to be "especially difficult, hazardous or even impossible" to navigate for people with disabilities. Since then, the county has made steady progress in ensuring that people with mobility issues can get into polling sites to vote, Adler said.

Temporary ramps are provided at some sites as well as high door thresholds and cones for temporary handicapped parking spaces. Voting at some sites was relocated and private parties also made changes at some sites. According to the last polling site survey in June, 55 percent of polling sites were fully compliant

.

"We've made great strides in making sure that sites are as accessible as they can be," said Santa Cruz County Clerk Gail Pellerin, who invited the delegation to visit.

The county's settlement with the attorney general's office requires 100 percent accessibility by the November 2010 election.

Contact Jennifer Pittman at jrpittman@comcast.net.

